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As you may have noticed, there was no photo contest this year. It was a 

combination of technical difficulties and logistics. Moving forward, we have 

come up with a different format that we hope will attract your interest. 

Our club's newsletter has been a great success and the centerpiece of club 

information. Now we want to make it a showcase for our members' best 

photographs! 

We are asking that you send us only one of your best photographs taken on an 

OCSJ activity. If your photo is chosen, it will be the cover photo on the next 

newsletter. While we all like great landscape pictures, we are also looking for 

photos that show a member or members participating in an activity. 

The rules are simple: 

¶ Any member can send in ONE photograph in a calendar month. 

¶ Caption your photo and include your name, the date taken and the 

activity. 

¶ The chosen photo will be shown with your name and caption in the next 

month's newsletter. 

Send your best photograph to :ikemengel@hotmail.com  

 

 

 
 

President's Message  

Joe Fabian    
 

We skipped publication of our newsletter last month to give our regular 

contributors a break for the dog days of summer. Frankly, August was a bit 

uneventful. Kayaking trips were limited by the severely limited rainfall and low 

stream levels; however, several enjoyable tidal trips did take place. Let's do a 

mailto:ikemengel@hotmail.com


rain dance and hope that it helps. Hiking usually has a lull in the late summer 

due to ticks, green heads, chiggers and the heat. This summer was no 

exception. An active fall hiking season should begin soon. Diane Mason is 

stepping down as Hiking Chair after doing an outstanding job and cleaning up 

membership data.  Also, sadly Neil Kornhauser is stepping down as Cycling 

Chair after many successful years, with the understanding that he will continue 

leading bike rides. I assume very few rides this summer were rained out. 

I would like to reminisce about cycling days of yore. Bear with me. I was 

saddened to learn of the passing this summer of two very solid OCSJ cyclists: 

Donald Rosser and Tom Liszewski. 

Don Rosser was one of many now deceased Don's who were active in the 

OCSJ cycling section including the late Don Mount, Don Villanova and Don 

Chaplain. Don Rosser passed away on August 9, 2022. at age 95. Born in 

1927, his cycling career began in the Great Depression delivering newspapers 

in Brooklyn on his balloon tire Schwinn. After graduating from college in 1950, 

he attempted to drive his 1937 Ford to California. He ran out of gas and money 

in South Dakota where he took a job as a cub newspaper reporter having once 

interviewed Chief Dewey Beard, a survivor of Custer's Last Stand. Eventually, 

he settled with his family in Willingboro NJ. Interestingly, an OCSJ cycling 

member Ed Jarvis bought his house years ago and lives there with his family. 

Anyway, Don became a school teacher and took other writing jobs. He was a 

founding member of the Summit Cycling Club and long time ride leader of 

OCSJ events. When I first met Don, I was impressed. He rode a single speed 

bike he had fished out of a dumpster. I recall attending rides in the 1980s with 

no speed in the trek given. Old ladies would show up on three speed bikes 

wearing boots. We waited at turns for everyone to catch up. Mr. Rosser's 

single speed bike was a piece of junk. Nevertheless, on it he could hold 25 

MPH for long distances. Eventually, he got a multi-speed bicycle. Don and his 

brave wife Helen attempted to ride across the USA, but she was injured in 

Ohio and they did not finish. He once finished fifth in the Senior Olympics. For 

those who rode with him, they know what a fearsomely fast cyclist and all 

around good guy he was. He won four gold medals for time trial events in the 

over 75 category with the NJ Biking Federation. He will be missed. 

I first met Tom Liszewski at Fischer's Bike Store on Kings Highway in 

Haddonfield. It was about 1984. He was either 39 or 40 and I was 25 years old. 

He had just quit smoking and was interested in cycling for recreation. Lew, who 



ran it, closed the store in the late 1980s. Tom was into charity events, MS 150, 

Cancer Ride, and Lou Gehrig's Disease (ALS). Lew had a special cycling 

jacket made for him. He never led OCSJ rides, but often attended them. He 

was a long term, 36 year, Sears employee who made house calls to fix 

washing machines and the like. He was fast and more of a Summit Club 

cycling rider than OCSJ cyclist. He had a few bad crashes on Summit rides; 

three broken collar bones on one side and two on the other. I rode a double 

century in Delaware with him in the late 1980s with two other OCSJ riders. We 

stayed overnight because the ride started at 4:30 a.m. with a police escort out 

of Newark, Delaware. I held their pace until after lunch maybe about 140 miles 

into the event. He and John Caventh, another OCSJ leader, were too fast for 

me. According to the organizer of the White Clay Club, I finished 7th out of 

about 70 riders who started. 

I attended an invitational event with a former OCSJ leader, Tom Burns, in May 

in Clinton NJ. During dinner, I was saddened to learn from another seasoned 

former OCSJ member, Lori Sleeper, that she had visited Tom Liszewski in 

hospice. Cancer took him at age 80 in July 2022. Tom was an all around good 

guy. 

Enjoy our fall OCSJ activities everyone. 

Joe Fabian, President OCSJ   President@ocsj.org 

 

 

 
 

Vice President's Message  

Barbara Berman  

 
 

As we all know, summer is almost over, but that means nothing to OCSJ. We 

have plenty of activities scheduled:  bike rides, hikes, paddling trips, and cross-

country skiing trips, which are following close behind.  

We are also working on several other things right now. The elections take 

place in the September to November time frame, so be on the lookout for 

information and then the ballots. In addition, we are resurrecting our Volunteer 

Coordinator position, so that is something else for you to become aware of. 

Our club is financially strong and has over 1550 members, meaning there is a 
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lot of talent to choose from when additional help is needed. Looking forward to 

seeing you in the Fall. 

Barbara Berman,  Vice President OCSJ  vp@ocsj.org 

 

 

 

Activity Chair's Message  

Frank Pearce      
 

 

  

Hopefully, the hot, humid days of the Summer are coming to an end, giving 

way to, cooler days. With the change, comes a period of increased 

outdoor activity. The next several months are probably the most active. It 

is the golden period between summer heat and winter cold. Yes, skiers 

will be looking forward to winter, but for many it means staying indoors 

and waiting for spring. 

I would like to thank all those involved with making the CPR Classes for 

leaders possible and the leaders who attended. This is part of our 

commitment to make our activities as safe as possible. 

A final Thank You to Doug Hillebrecht for creating T-shirts with our new 

club logo. Members have been asking for items for a long time, and 

Doug made that possible. (see below for ordering info) 

Frank Pearce  hornet71@verizon.net 
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OFFICIAL OCSJ LOGO SHIRTS  

   

 

The Outdoor Club of South Jersey is happy to announce the availability of club T-

Shirts through Print Shop Shirts. Ordering will be ongoing, submitted regularly 

when there is a quantity sufficient to place the order. 

We have 13 different styles to choose from ranging from simple ring spun cotton 

shirts, moisture management/antimicrobial performance fabric, to moisture wicking 

to UPF sun protection. Short sleeve and long sleeve with many different colors to 

choose from. Choose from full back printing only, or front left breast printing only, 

or both front & back printing. 

The ordering process from Print Shop Shirts is simple: 

Please have all orders emailed to: orders@printshopshirts.com   

OCSJ T-Shirt Order 

Form:   https://ocsj.wildapricot.org/EmailTracker/LinkTracker.ashx?linkAndRecipie

ntCode=SNkLkizs6lVG6poYBuQLJzjFy%2FiNE3IlRxhHVepJEYa7FZVQ8PBp2f02

7gj%2BCbON5DnbCAKaItRDUhOv1pQdlQ4%2BjLXrookMfwsyQo5k7mg%3D 
 

 

 

TRAIL MAINTENANCE NEWS  

Trail Maintenance  Representative:  

Ro Mason  
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The OCSJ Trail Maintenance Crew had a successful 2021-2022 season with 

over 2000 volunteer hours clocked. Here are some of the projects the Trail 

Crew completed: 

¶ Replaced a 200 foot walkway on the Batona in Bass River SF by 

Allen Rd and replaced the Twin Bridges by mile marker 1. 



¶ Relocated the Batona/Bass River trailhead in 10 degree weather. 

Brrrr 

¶ Trimmed and re-blazed 11 miles of the Batona Trail in Wharton 

SF 

¶ Trimmed 2 miles of trails in Estell Manor Park on Veterans Day 

¶ Trimmed and re-blazed the Yellow Trail in the Franklin Parker 

Preserve 

¶ Replaced a footbridge on the Red Trail in the Franklin Parker 

Preserve 

¶ Trimmed and blazed the Pemberton Lake Trail with the 

Pinelands Preservation Alliance 

¶  Participated in a cleanup at Pakim Pond with the Brendan T 

Byrne SF staff 

¶ Trimmed and re-blazed the Hammonton Lake Trail 

¶ Replaced Batona Trail mile markers as needed 

¶ Assisted the Wharton SF trail stewards with trimming the new 

Whispering Pines Trail Assisted the Wharton SF trail stewards 

with clearing and creating 13 footbridges for the 1808 Trail and 

the Water and Sand Trail at Batsto Village (650 hours) Assisted 

the Wharton SF trail stewards with assessing the Mullica River 

Fire damage to several trails 

¶ Enjoyed a snow day with coffee and breakfast pastries, a 

December Holiday tailgate lunch and an end of the trail season 

BBQs 

The next trail work season begins in October and I already have a long "To 

Do" list. So Crew, get ready to start your engines, I mean brushcutters and 

loppers!! 

Ro 

Rosemarie Mason, Trail Representative  

To volunteer, email Ro at romason@comcast.net 

Click for Trail Maintenance Events 
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CYCLING NEWS  

Cycling Chair:   Neil Kornhauser  
 

 

   

 

Have you been experiencing flat tires, but cannot find the cause? If you do not 

see any evidence of holes in the tube, stones, glass, or punctures, then you 

are probably experiencing ñloose valve core syndromeò. Most presta tubes 

today have removable valve cores to facilitate putting tire sealant in through 

the valve. Sometimes the valve core assembly gets loose and then you will 

have a slow leak and eventually a flat tire. Some pumps actually screw on to 

the valve stem and can cause the core to loosen. Also, repeatedly unscrewing 

the plastic valve stem caps can in time loosen the valve core. You need to 

check periodically to see that your valve core is not loose. If it is, just simply 

tighten it down by hand. Do not assume when you purchase a new tube that it 

is already snug. Give it a tighten by hand. You can also snug it using a long 

nose pliers. DO NOT OVER TIGHTEN! 

SEE YOU ON THE ROADS AND TRAILS! 

Neil Kornhauser  nkornhauser@gmail.com  
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Click for Cycling Events  

 

 

 

*Information regarding local memorial service for former member, 
Donald Rosser. 

https://www.legacy.com/us/obituaries/name/donald-rosser-obituary?id=36293663 

 

 

 

HIKING NEWS  
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Hiking Chair:  Diane Mason  

 
 

   

 

Some variation of ñWho wants to be Sweep?òis heard at the beginning of 

almost every hike. Walking behind everyone else seems like a simple enough 

task, but with the job comes a few responsibilities. Here are some things to 

keep in mind when a leader asks for your help.  

The sweep is responsible for making sure nobody falls back. Like the Marines, 

we leave no person behindéever. You, as the sweep, will stay with anyone 

who cannot keep up or who might need to make a pit stop. The sweep may 

have to nudge that nature loving photographer along. You are a head counter. 

At the start, after breaks, and at the end you want to be sure you have the 

same amount of people going in as going out. A good sweep keeps the leader 

in sight and advises the leader of any problems.  

However, advantages come with those responsibilities. Itôs peaceful in the 

back. You donôt feel rushed. Youôll hear more of natureôs sounds. Conversation 

with the person in front of you is easier. Youôll learn how to best cross a 

stream, climb a rock, or go around a puddle by watching everyone else tackle 

it first. And, it is a natural progression from being a sweep to being a leader. If 


